Kenneth A. Schreiner

Engineering Services
1819 Kentucky Street, Redwood City, CA 94061
Tel: (650) 364-9685 Fax: (650) 364-8474

June 30, 2003

Mr. Frank R. Lanzone Jr.
President & General Manager
KCBX, Inc.

4100 Vachell Lane

San Luis Obispo, CA 93401

RE: KSBX (FM) / Santa Barbara, CA [BPED-19890530MB]

Dear Mr. Lanzone,

The purpose of this letter is to certify that I supervised the assembly and installation of
the new Electronics Research Inc. (ERI) model LP-1E-DA antenna authorized for the
above referenced station.

The antenna was assembled and installed in accordance with the instructions and
drawings supplied by ERI with the antenna. The antenna was oriented in accordance
with the Construction Permit.

I also certify that I am an experienced broadcast systems technician with over 30 years
experience in the broadcasting and related industries. I am holder of General
Radiotelephone License PG-12-4503 and Amateur Radio Callsign WD6DWT.
Additional referenced are available if required.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely, ;

enneth A. Schreiner
kenschreiner@earthlink.net



